
July 2023 

Car park opened 

We are delighted that the temporary car park 

on The Turnstones is now open, providing 

additional parking for people using the shops 

until the permanent car park is ready. A parking 

management company has been appointed on 

behalf of Watford Community Housing, and 

their signage will be displayed on site. The new 

pedestrian crossing on The Gossamers will be 

completed soon. In the meantime, users are 

advised to use the existing pedestrian crossing.  

Post box installed 

Following the pavement works outside the York 

Way parade, a brand-new post box has now 

been installed outside the Post Office. 

Progress continues on The Turnstones 

The final bungalow along York Way has now 

been completed and works continue at pace to 

the rest of the properties off The Turnstones. 

We are expecting the properties on Kingfisher 

Way and The Turnstones to be completed this 

summer. The six properties on The Turnstones 

feature off-street parking, with further parking 

available along Kingfisher Way, and behind 

access-controlled gates. 

Highway works update 

Works to pavements along The Turnstones are 

nearing completion, with only the final ‘wearing’ 

course to be laid outside the new houses on 

The Turnstones. The contractors will then begin 

works to the area of land opposite The 

Phillipers, which has been delayed awaiting 

Thames Water’s approval of amended drainage 

designs. This next phase of works will then 

continue towards the York Way parade and will 

last for approximately four to six weeks. 

Meriden Kitchen 

We’re pleased that The Meriden Kitchen 

(previously Meriden Café) is now open, following 

on from their recent works. The café is located 

at Unit 4, 162 York Way, and serves freshly 

cooked meals and a range of hot and cold 

drinks. 

Next newsletter expected 

Following our recent newsletter issued in June 

2023, the next full newsletter is planned for 

September 2023. 

https://www.wcht.org.uk/WCH_Site/media/Watford-Community-Housing/PDFs/Meriden%20CPO/Meriden-Newsletter-May-2023.pdf
https://www.wcht.org.uk/WCH_Site/media/Watford-Community-Housing/PDFs/Meriden%20CPO/Meriden-Newsletter-May-2023.pdf

